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The American people aren’t that eas-

ily deceived. The people in my district 
of western New York want tangible so-
lutions in taking real costs out. We 
need to start over. 

f 

HEALTH CARE REFORM 

(Ms. SCHAKOWSKY asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute.) 

Ms. SCHAKOWSKY. The utter hypoc-
risy of the debate about process is ab-
solutely astonishing. I just learned 
that Speaker Hastert used the tech-
nique of a self-executing rule 113 times. 
Then we hear the Republicans attack 
reconciliation—which really means a 
majority of votes—and yet call for an 
up-or-down vote in the House. 

News flash: People in the real world 
don’t care about self-executing rules or 
reconciliation and don’t even know 
what it is. 

What they do care about process is 
the process of the insurance companies. 
Not the process of reconciliation, the 
process of rescission, which means can-
celing policies when you get cancer; 
the process of refusing a child who has 
asthma; the process of raising prices 39 
percent, 50 percent, 60 percent, for your 
insurance policy. 

We each have the opportunity in the 
next few days to be on the right or 
wrong side of history. We can either 
stand with the American people or 
with the insurance companies. I hope 
that the vast majority of us stick with 
the American people. 

f 

HEALTH CARE REFORM 

(Mr. PRICE of Georgia asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute.) 

Mr. PRICE of Georgia. Madam 
Speaker, how bad is this health bill? 
Oh, my goodness. Let me count the 
ways. It’s bad on policy, raises taxes 
$500 billion, decreases quality of care, 
decreases choices for Americans, 
slashes Medicare by $500 billion. It’s 
bad on process, with backroom, secret, 
shady deals made that Americans 
abhor. 

But as a physician, I know that most-
ly it’s bad for patients. They know it 
will destroy quality care. They know it 
will dictate to them what doctor they 
have to see and where they have to see 
him or her, and they know it will re-
sult in more money being paid by them 
for less care—which is all the more 
troubling because there are so many 
more positive solutions like H.R. 3400, 
which would get Americans covered 
with insurance they want, not what the 
government wants for them. It would 
solve preexisting and portability prob-
lems with insurance that they want, 
not what the government wants for 
them, and address the lawsuit abuse 
that is so badly needed and is not ad-
dressed in the Senate bill. 

How bad is this health care bill? 
Madam Speaker, it’s bad enough that 
the American people are saying, ‘‘Just 
say no.’’ 
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HEALTH CARE REFORM 

(Mr. JOHNSON of Georgia asked and 
was given permission to address the 
House for 1 minute and to revise and 
extend his remarks.) 

Mr. JOHNSON of Georgia. Madam 
Speaker, it’s time to unite behind 
President Obama’s plan. We must de-
liver affordable health care for the 
American people. Insurance companies 
have taken advantage of hardworking 
Americans for far too long. It’s morally 
wrong to put profits over people, and it 
must come to an end. 

I urge my colleagues to put aside 
their differences and deliver a victory 
for the American people. This Congress 
was elected to accomplish this goal. 
How can we accomplish this goal of 
health insurance reform without hold-
ing the insurance companies account-
able? 

I’m for the people of America, and I 
stand with you. Now is the time for us 
to, in unity, come together and solve 
this dilemma for the American people. 
I urge you to vote ‘‘yes’’ for people 
over process. 
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HEALTH CARE REFORM 

(Mr. FRELINGHUYSEN asked and 
was given permission to address the 
House for 1 minute.) 

Mr. FRELINGHUYSEN. Madam 
Speaker, this time the process is sub-
stance. As the Democratic majority 
prepares to jam President Obama’s 
health care through Congress despite 
his lack of support from the American 
people, our constituents need to know 
what is going on about the process. 

Yesterday in Ohio, President Obama 
demanded that members of his own 
party show courage and vote for his vi-
sion of health care, yet this morning, 
the front page headline in The Wash-
ington Post reads ‘‘Pelosi may try to 
pass health bill without vote.’’ 

In the body of this story, the Speaker 
refers to a procedural scheme to allow 
the President to sign the Senate-passed 
health bill without the House actually 
voting on it or even debating it. She 
said, ‘‘It’s more insider and process-ori-
ented than most people want to know. 
But I like it because people don’t have 
to vote on the Senate bill.’’ Imagine 
that. Affecting 17 percent of the entire 
U.S. economy without a public vote in 
the House. 

My colleagues, I ask you, is that 
courage? 
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HEALTH CARE REFORM 

(Mr. COURTNEY asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute.) 

Mr. COURTNEY. Madam Speaker, in 
the State of Connecticut last weekend, 
we had an opportunity to see the 
health care crisis up close. Mission of 
Mercy, a national organization that 
holds free dental clinics, was in Middle-
town, Connecticut, and Connecticut— 
the wealthiest per capita income State 
in America—shattered the Mission of 
Mercy record, serving 2,045 working 
adults sleeping in their cars, lining up 
two nights before to get access to den-
tal care. We’re not talking about teeth 
whitening or teeth cleaning; we’re 
talking about people walking in with 
abcesses that were so pronounced that 
it threatened the stability of their 
jaws, extractions, major surgery. This 
is the state of health care in America 
today. 

There is one group, though, that 
doesn’t have to sleep in their car to get 
health care: Members of Congress, who 
participate in a Federal purchasing ex-
change subsidized by the American tax-
payer. Madam Speaker, how do they 
demonize a plan which they benefit 
from every single day courtesy of the 
American taxpayer? I don’t know how 
they do that. 

This week they have an opportunity 
to help those people who were lined up 
in their cars over the weekend to get 
the same access to care that those peo-
ple who work every day pay with their 
taxes. 

Vote for health care reform. 
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HEALTH CARE REFORM 
(Mr. PITTS asked and was given per-

mission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. PITTS. Madam Speaker, we have 
talked a lot about how this bill is dis-
tracting us from the issue that the 
American people want us to focus on, 
and that is jobs. But this bill isn’t just 
merely a distraction. It will have a pro-
foundly negative impact on the job 
market. 

You cannot raise taxes by hundreds 
of billions of dollars on individuals and 
businesses and expect that it has no 
impact on employers and employees. 
Raising taxes per employee by $2,000 
would not encourage businesses to hire 
more workers, and workers receiving 
health care subsidies would see their 
new Federal entitlement evaporate 
when their wages increase by too 
much. Under this bill, more pay could 
mean less health care, effectively trap-
ping workers in lower-wage jobs. So 
not only would this discourage job 
growth, it would discourage wage 
growth also. 

The bottom line is this bill will de-
stroy jobs at a time when we can least 
afford it. 

f 

HEALTH CARE REFORM 
(Ms. CHU asked and was given per-

mission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 
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